
 

 

 

Board Meeting 
January 15, 2001 

The Board acknowledged the passing of Mrs. Dorothy Fry, mother-in-law of Sandy Fry; Mr. 
Albert Krehely, father of JoAnn Pisula; Mrs. Dorothy Long, mother of Susan Little; Mrs. Olive 
Geiger, grandmother of Lilly Phouthavong; Mr. Myles Patrick Grimm, father of 1st and 6th 
graders and brother-in-law of Kathy Grimm; Mrs. Eileen Steinbruegge, aunt of Bill Edwards; 
Mrs. Phyllis Wetzler, aunt of Beth and Shawn McCallister; Mr. Harold Silverberg, uncle of 
Simone McGuire; Mr. George Popogis, uncle of Sophie Koutsavlis; Mrs. Adella Kapa, aunt of 
Paul Kuszaj; Mrs. Martha Ehnot, aunt of Judi Radaci; Mrs. Helen Palmieri, aunt of Gerry 
Palmieri; Mrs. Hildur Mortimer, grandmother of Marilyn Zabelsky; Mr. Larry Pavasko, brother of 
Mickey Pavasko; Mrs. Barbara Pavasko, mother of Mickey Pavasko; Mr. Harold Bergman, 
uncle of Ellen Pipich; Mrs. Myrtle Morrison, aunt of Mark Schmidt; and Mr. Edward Premoshis, 
uncle of Rebecca Russell. In their memory, books will be placed into the Steel Valley School 
District Libraries. 

President's Report 

• The Board appointed Mr. Wargo, Dr. Minuto and Mr. O’Toole to the Ad Hoc 
Technology Committee. 

Superintendent's Report 

•   

Dr. Grimm noted that Tuesday, January 16, is an inservice day for teachers, and 
Wednesday, January 24, will be a clerical day. There will be no school for students on 
these days.  

• Dr. Grimm noted that January is School Director Recognition Month. 
•  The Board approved the meeting minutes of November 6. 

Education Leadership 

• The Board approved the 2001-2002 Academic Handbook for the Senior High School.
  

•  



Financial Management 

• The Board approved the following Financial Items: 

General Fund Invoices  $61,927.22  
  Treasurer's Report for December  
Custodial Invoices  $4,597.32  
Band Trip Invoices $4,655.86  
   

Middle School  
$250.00  

• The Board approved an increase in compensation for the current real estate tax 
collectors. 

Operations 

• The Board approved Facilities Rentals as requested.  
• The Board approved placement of a one-half page advertisement in the Munhall 

Centennial Program and Yearbook at a cost of $250.  
• The Board accepted the following donations: Historical books from Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Aber Various items as door prizes for the Park University for Parents program Eight 
IBM computers and printers from Westinghouse  

Personnel Management 

• The Board accepted, with deep regret, the resignation of Mrs. Pat Pesyna from the 
position of Instructional Aide at Park School effective January 20.  

• The Board approved the attendance of Mr. Jack Giran to the Pennsylvania State 
Athletic Directors Conference on March 21-24 in Hershey, PA.  

• The Board approved Ms. Carol Sekura as co-sponsor of the Rotary Interact Club.  
• The Board appointed Mr. James Amend to the new high school custodial position and 

Mr. Marshall Hartsell to the third shift custodial position at Park and Barrett Schools.  
• The Board approved a salary increase for Mrs. Janice Glunk, Assistant 

Superintendent.  

Previous Board Action 

• The School Board approved the following:  

Meeting minutes of November 13, November 27 and December 4 2001-2002 School Calendar  

General fund invoices in the amount of $407,236.64  

General fund hand checks in the amount of $1,042,662.77 

General fund hand checks in the amount of $1,847,989.23  



Treasurer_s Reports for October and November 2000  

Food Service invoices in the amount of $21,991.16  

Title I invoices in the amount of $59,262.78  

Custodial invoices in the amount of $3,802.34  

Athletic invoices in the amount of $3,531.45  

Hand Checks/Custodial in the amount of $22,373.06  

Hand Checks/Athletic in the amount of $2,760.00  

Hand Checks/Middle School in the amount of $438.00  

Membership in the AIU Joint Purchasing Board  

Board Liability insurance through Genesis Insurance Company  

Facility rentals and fundraisers as requested  

Repair of the High School Marquee  

Accepted donation of $500,000 from Mr. Campbell for classroom computers  

Change of status from long-term substitute to temporary professional employee for Mrs. 
Simone McGuire  

Mr. Timothy Turner as long-term substitute for the 2nd semester  

Mr. Arthur Donofrio as a substitute teacher  

Ms. Megan Davern as Junior Varsity Cheerleading coach  

Increase in hourly rate for Attendance/Residence Checker  

Dr. Grimm_s attendance to the NSBA Convention  

  
 


